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Agenda Number:  
Prepared on: October 11, 2004 
Department: Public Works 

Department No.: 054 
Agenda Date: October 26, 2004 

Placement: Administrative 
Estimate Time:  

Continued Item: NO 
If Yes, date from:  

 
TO:   Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:  Phillip M. Demery, Director 
   Public Works 
 
STAFF  Mark Schleich, Deputy Director, x3603 
CONTACTS:  John Pet, Civil Engineer, x3625 
 
SUBJECT: Construction of Tajiguas Landfill West Side 48-inch Storm Drain Replacement 2004 

County Project No. 828718, 
   Third Supervisorial District 

 
 
Recommendation(s): 
 
That the Board of Supervisors: 
 
Review and approve the Statement of Final Quantities for work performed and materials supplied for this 
project by the Contractor, John Madonna Construction (not a local Vendor), in the amount of $251,055.85 
 
Alignment with Board Strategic Plan: 
 
The recommendation is primarily aligned with Goal No. 2, Ensure the Public Health and Safety and Provide 
Essential Infrastructure.   
 
Executive Summary and Discussion: 
 
The project consisted of the construction of phase 2 of the Tajiguas west side 48-inch storm drain 
replacement project. Phase 1 of the project was constructed in 2002 and phases 3 and 4 are expected to be 
constructed in 2005 and 2007. 
 
The project was started on August 2, 2004, and was accepted by the Director of Public Works as complete 
on September 14, 2004. 
 
This project was completed on time and for an amount of $251,055.85 which is within the approved contract 
amount of $291,509.90 including contingency. 
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  View of completed project with drainage inlet at center right and road reinstatement and  

widening over the new 48-inch diameter storm drain.  
 

Mandates and Service Levels: 
 
No change in program or service level. 
 
Fiscal and Facilities Impacts: 
 
None with this action. 
 
Special Instructions: 
 
Please provide a certified stamped Minute Order approving these actions to Resource Recovery and Waste 
Management Division, Department of Public Works, attention: Georgia Navarro, Colleen Hankins and John 
Pet.  
 
Statement of Final Quantities: 
1. Original executed document  Clerk of the Board 
2. Copy of executed document  Public Works, RR&WMD Attn: Georgia Navarro  
3. Copy of executed document  Public Works, RR&WMD Attn: Colleen Hankins 
4. Copy of executed document  Public Works, RR&WMD Attn: John Pet 
 
Concurrence: 
  
None required.  


